
[image: image1.png]BEFRAG

European Financial Reporting Advisory Group




XX May, 2004








Kevin Stevenson

Chairman IFRIC

 
30 Cannon Street

London EC4M 6XH

UK

DRAFT FOR COMMENTS by 27 APRIL 2004
Dear Kevin,

Re: IFRIC Draft Interpretation D5 Applying IAS 29 Financial Reporting in Hyperinflationary Economies for the First Time
On behalf of the European Financial Reporting Advisory Group (EFRAG) I am writing to comment on the draft of the IFRIC Interpretation D5 Applying IAS 29 Financial Reporting in Hyperinflationary Economies for the First Time (“D5”). This letter is submitted in EFRAG’s role of contributing to IASB’s and IFRIC’s due process and does not necessarily indicate the conclusions that would be reached in its capacity of advising the European Commission on endorsement of the definitive IFRIC on the issue.

Paragraph 2 (a) explains that the first question IFRIC wants to address is: how should the requirement “…stated in terms of the measuring unit current at the balance sheet date” in paragraph 8 of IAS 29 be interpreted when an entity first applies the Standard?  We believe that based on IAS 29 (paragraph 15) and the Basis for Conclusions (paragraph 67) of IFRS 1 First-time Adoption of International Financial Reporting Standards it is currently already sufficiently clear that the change in a general price index shall be applied from the date of acquisition of the asset to the balance sheet date.  Therefore, we concluded that no IFRIC Interpretation is needed in this respect.
Similarly, we believe that IFRIC’s answer to the third question in paragraph 2 (c) “in which circumstances does the general restatement approach in IAS 29 not apply” is no different from the current IAS 29 requirements (paragraph 16 and 17).
Consequently, it is our understanding that the (draft) Interpretation (only) clarifies the IAS 12 Income Taxes requirements (paragraph 18 of the Appendix A) on accounting for deferred taxes in the case of hyperinflation.  In this respect, we support IFRIC’s proposed calculation method as explained in paragraph 4 of the (draft) Interpretation.  However, the description of the calculation method in paragraph 4 might be clarified by deleting the word “current” in both sub paragraph (a) and (b), as well as deleting the last sentence of paragraph (c) and by adding at the end of sub paragraph (b) the words “of the current reporting period”.
If you would like further clarification of the points raised in this letter, Paul Rutteman or myself would be happy to discuss these further with you.

Yours sincerely

Johan van Helleman

EFRAG, Chairman 
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